
 

 

MOUNTAIN VIEW WHISMAN SCHOOL DISTRICT 

RESOLUTION TO REDUCE THE CLASSIFIED SERVICE 

 

Resolution No. 03-030719 

 

 

 WHEREAS, due to lack of work and/or lack of funds pursuant to Education Code 

sections 45114, 45117, 45298 and 45308, and Article 10 of the negotiated agreement 

between the District and the California School Employees Association, Chapter 812, the 

Governing Board hereby finds it necessary and in the best interests of the District to reduce 

or eliminate the services as specified below: 

 

• Eliminate two School and Community Engagement Facilitators. 

• Eliminate planned School and Community Engagement Facilitator at Vargas 

Elementary.  

• Reduce work year of School and Community Engagement Facilitators from 11-months 

to 10-months. 

• Eliminate planned addition of Library Technician at Vargas Elementary.  

• Reduce Library Technician at Graham Middle School from 1.125 FTE to 1.00 FTE. 

• Release four Temporary At Risk Intervention Supervisors at Huff, Monta Loma, Landels 

and Mistral Elementary.  

• Reduce work year of At Risk Intervention Supervisors from 11-months to 10-months.  

• Eliminate 0.375 FTE Clerical Assistant III at Graham Middle School 

 

 

 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that as of July 1, 2019, the classified position(s) set 

forth above shall be discontinued to the extent herein above set forth.   

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the District administration is hereby directed to 

notify employees affected by this action not later than sixty (60) days prior to the effective 

date of the eliminations set forth above, or as otherwise required by law, and to layoff, 

transfer, or reassign employees in accordance with this resolution, applicable Education 

Code provisions, and Article 10 of the negotiated agreement with the California School 

Employees Association. 

 

The foregoing Resolution was passed and adopted at a meeting of the 

Governing Board on March 7, 2019, by the following vote: 

 

AYES:  

NOES:  

ABSTAIN:  

ABSENT:  

 

                                                   

  

 

 

March 7, 2019 

  

 

 

                   Superintendent 

 

 


